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thank you. 
THE CHAIR: 

Thank you. Will you remark further on the bill? 
Will you remark further? Senator Bozek. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Madam President, if there is no disagreement with 
the bill, I move this to the Consent Calendar. 
THE CHAIR: 

Motion is to refer this item to the Consent 
Calendar. Without objection, so ordered. 
THE CLERK: 

Calendar 297, File 344 and 485, Substitute for 
HB5141, AN ACT CONCERNING THE UNIFORM TRANSFER ON DEATH 
SECURITY REGISTRATION ACT. As amended by House 
Schedule A, which is LCO 4813. Favorable Report of the 
Committee on Judiciary. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Williams. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: 

Thank you Madam President. Madam President, I 
move adoption in concurrence, or I move adoption of the 
Joint Committee's Favorable Report and passage of the 
bill in concurrence with the House. 
THE CHAIR: 

Question is on passage in concurrence with the 
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House, will you remark? 
SEN. WILLIAMS: 

Yes, Madam President, this bill applies to 
securities, mutual fund shares, and sets up a procedure 
whereby an owner of such securities, or funds, may 
register them in a form such that they would transfer, 
the title would transfer automatically to a beneficiary 
upon the person's death. There are provisions that 
protect creditors. There have been concern in earlier 
drafts of this bill that this would be a way for people 
to pass on securities without having protections for 
creditors). 

In the form that this passed the Judiciary 
Committee, beneficiaries are liable for claims against 
the decedent's estate, and administrative expenses, and 
taxes that remain unpaid after other estate assets are 
exhausted. 

The way the process would work is when the sole 
owner of the last, of any multiple owners of a 
particular security or fund dies, then the ownership of 
the security is registered in this particular 
beneficiary form, would pass to the beneficiary or 
beneficiaries who survive all remaining owners. 
THE CHAIR: 

Question is on passage in concurrence. Will you 
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remark further? Will you remark further? Senator 

Williams. 

SEN. WILLIAMS: 

If there's no further comment, I would move this 

to the Consent Calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

Motion is to refer this item, excuse me, Senator 

Upson. 

SEN. UPSON: 

Thank you Madam President. I didn't vote for this 

in Judiciary Committee, even though I am a member of 

AARP. Of, course, only two-tenths of one percent of the 

Senate can be a member of that. And you're not a 

member yet, Madam President, but on this problem, I had 

a problem here, and that is because of the transfer 

problem, and because of creditors. 

And as it is right now, joint property with rights 

of real estate, with rights of survivorship 

automatically goes to the other party, but they have to 

go through probate to clear titles for the land 

records. 

And I'm a little upset, I know I think twenty-four 

states already have this, or twenty-five states have 

it. So half of them have it. Obviously, the idea is 

to make people own stock and, right now, many people 
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their majority of their estate is stock. 
But they can designate a beneficiary, and then 

quickly the beneficiary can go in, I'm assuming, and 
cash that in as they can now with a joint bank account. 
If you have a joint bank account, no matter what your 
will says, when you die, the person who the other 
person is named on the joint bank account can quickly 
go in and take that money and run, so to speak. And I 
guess what I'm worrying about is, who pays the funeral 
bills? What if I set up a situation where the entire 
estate is in stocks. 

In fact I have an estate like that. I mean I have 
clients who have just stock only. How are the bills 
paid? For example, if the, if the person owns stock 
has a provision for a beneficiary, how are the bills 
paid for, for example funeral bills? Through you Madam 
President to Senator Williams. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Williams. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: 

Thank you Madam President. Again, as I mentioned, 
if there is a dispute, and if there is a claim against 
the estate, if the expenses, administrative expenses 
such as funeral expenses are outstanding, and there are 
no other estate assets to pay for these expenses, then 
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is liable for those expenses, for those claims, up to 
the value of the securities. 
SEN. UPSON: 

And through you Madam President. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Upson. 
SEN. UPSON: 

What if someone's out of state though, the 
beneficiary. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Williams. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: 

(I 
Madam President, I would assume that we would have 

the jurisdiction provided under the Uniform Probate 
Code, which is what this arises from. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Upson. 
SEN. UPSON: 

I don't know that. I was just asking. Through 
you Madam President, is there a portion of the, are we 
of the Uniform Code that provides for that, through you 
Madam President? 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Williams. 
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SEN. WILLIAMS: 

Through you Madam President, I don't have that 
right in front of me. Although I do see Section 14, 
and I'm just, I haven't read this in light of your 
question Senator Upson, I'm just looking at it right 
now. 

Line 321, this Act shall be known and may be cited 
as the Uniform Transfer on Death Security Registration 
Act. I don't know whether that language keys into the 
Uniform Probate Code. 
SEN. UPSON: 

Through you Madam President. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Upson. 
SEN. UPSON: 

It probably does, or they wouldn't be using the 
word uniform, so. So that you're satisfied that 
creditors of funeral bills, for example, creditors and 
even if someone's out of state, that all aspects, for 
example, what if the income tax isn't paid for example. 

Or, the state income tax, the federal income tax, 
of the decedent. There, we have to worry about the 
income taxes. We have to worry, forget, suppose they 
have no real property, income taxes, the succession 
tax, for us in seven years there won't be one. 
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We have to pay funeral bills. And we have all 
claims against the estate. I just think it's going to 
be very cumbersome. I know that AARP wants it. They 
want to make "it easy when people die. As, and really, 
eventually what we're doing today, we started last year 
the year before with taking away the succession tax, 
doing today is really dismantling the probate system. 
We're beginning to dismantle the probate system. And 
this, I think, is another, I'm going to support this 
bill, alright. 

But I want everyone to know that this, now we've 
taken away real property with rights of survivorship. 
We've taken away joint bank accounts, now we're taking 
away stock, and there's except for guardian led items, 
and conservatorships, and minor things, the probate 
courts in the next ten years are probably going to be 
on a very limited basis. 

And that means Senator Williams' district, with 
all the probate courts he has, they won't be in 
existence any more. I just want him aware of that. 
Thank you. 
THE CHAIR: 

Thank you Senator. Will you remark further? Will 
you remark further? We did have a motion, Senator 
Williams, will you repeat that motion? 
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SEN. WILLIAMS: 
Yes I would. Without objection, I'd move this to 

the Consent Calendar. 
THE CHAIR: 

Motion is to refer this item to the Consent 
Calendar. Senator Smith. 
SEN. SMITH: 

Thank you Madam President. To the proponent of 
the bill, Madam President, once these transferrable on-
death securities that are registered as such, what do 
you have to provide to the, to the company, the 
security issuer in order to clear title at this point, 
Madam President? 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Williams. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: 

Through you Madam President, to understand your 
question, is this in registering the security and 
beneficiary form initially? Or is this upon transfer? 
Through you Madam President. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Smith. 
SEN. SMITH: 

This is after it's been registered, and upon death 
of the registrant. 
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THE CHAIR: 

Senator Williams. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: 

Then it's my understanding that at that time the 
assets, the title of the assets are to be transferred 
to the beneficiary. The beneficiary form shall include 
the identity of the beneficiary, presumably an address. 
I would assume that the entity would then contact that 
beneficiary and before the transfer of those assets 
make some reasonable assessment as to the true identity 
of that person, whether that's transferred to another 
securities account, or security entity. Through you 
Madam President. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Smith. 
SEN. SMITH: 

Through you Madam President. But how does the 
issuer become notified of the fact that the death of 
the registrant? What do you have to provide to the 
issuer so that they can issue new stocks, or new 
securities, new certificates, if you will, or to place 
a new name on the account? What do you have to give 
the issuer, Madam President. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Williams. 



kmg 134 

Senate Wednesday, April 30, 1997 
0 0 ! if 6 I 

^ SEN. WILLIAMS: 

Thank you Madam President, through you, I would 

just note that the legislation provides for the re-

registration in the name of the beneficiary only upon 

proof that all owners have died on the one hand, and 

obviously proof of the identity of the beneficiary. 

In terms of, are you asking a specific question of 

is it a driver's license or a birth certificate, I'm 

not aware of that specific language in the bill. 

Perhaps you are Senator Smith, and if so, I'd be happy 

to be directed toward that. Through you Madam 

President i 

> THE CHAIR: 

Senator Smith. 

SEN. SMITH: 

No, I'm not Madam President. I think that a death 

certificate of the registrant, or if there are multiple 

registrants probably does some form of identification 

probably does it. But there's language in there about 

"or other requirements of the issuing entity." And the 

idea here which I, unlike Senator Upson, I support, is 

for ease of transfer. 

And a lot of these things, whether they're jointly 

held securities or something else, once someone dies 

you get tangled up with all the procedural mechanisms 
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that the, either the issuer in the case of stock, or a 
bank in the case of some other type of instrument, 
requires you to provide. 

And I'm not sure this really does much. We have 
payable on death system set up right now that you get 
tangled up in all the same, the same issues. And I 
think this was designed to provide a way over those 
mechanistic hurdles, and yet there's language in here 
that provides these companies with the same ability to 
set up those kinds of hurdles. 

I've just been involved in that, and it's a pain 
in the neck, frankly. I'm wondering how this, if at 
all, streamlines that. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Williams. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: 

Thank you Madam President, through you. I think 
that you're raising some valid concerns. This language 
arises from model language of the Uniform Probate Code 
that has been adopted, in I believe, twenty-four or so 
other states. 

So that's why we're pushing forward in the State 
of Connecticut, to be in compliance with that Uniform 
Code. Certainly we'll learn as this is implemented, 
and if there are further steps of streamlining that 
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would make sense, and we'd be happy to address that in 
the future. Through you Madam President. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Smith. 
SEN. SMITH: 

Thank you Madam President. Then we, as this bill 
more or less lays out, proof of death, proof of 
ownership, proof of identity of beneficiary, and then 
other things that the company may require, whatever 
those things may be, we're going to find out as we deal 
with the companies, and it'll be whatever it is. Is 
that a fair summary then? 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Williams. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: 

I believe that's a fair summary. 
SEN. SMITH: 

Thank you Madam President. 
THE CHAIR: 

Thank you Senator Smith. 
SEN. SMITH: 

I was hoping for a more streamline process, but 
this is the best we've got I guess, so that's it. I'll 
be supporting the bill. I don't object to your Consent 
motion at this point Senator. Thank you. 
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THE CHAIR: 

Motion is to refer this item to the Consent 

Calendar. Without objection, so ordered. 

THE CLERK: 

Calendar Page 18, Calendar 300, File 277, HB5088, 

AN ACT CONCERNING THE DUTIES OF THE OFFICE OF STATE 

SENATOR AND STATE REPRESENTATIVE. Favorable Report of 

the Committee on Legislative Management. Clerk is in 

possession of one Amendment. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Sullivan. 

SEN. SULLIVAN: 

Thank you Madam President. I move acceptance of 

the Joint Committee's Favorable Report and passage of 

the bill. I would also ask that the Clerk call LCO 

5277, please. 

THE CLERK: 

LCO 5277, which will be designated Senate 

Amendment Schedule A. It is offered by Senator 

Sullivan of the 5th District. 

SEN. SULLIVAN: 

Thank you Mr. Clerk. I would move adoption of the 

Amendment, and request permission to summarize. 

,, THE CHAIR: 

Question is on adoption, please proceed. 
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HB6643. 
Calendar 295, HB6921, 
Calendar 297, Substitute for HB5141. 
Calendar Page 18, Calendar 2 99, HB6945. 
Calendar 3 00, HB5088. 
Calendar Page 22, Calendar 64, Substitute for 

SB86Q. 
And Calendar Page 25, Calendar 178, Substitute for 

SB1112. 
Madam President, that completes the second Consent 

Calendar. 
THE CHAIR.: 

Thank you Mr. Clerk. Would you announce a roll 
call vote. The machine will be open. 
THE CLERK: 

Immediate roll call has been ordered in the 
Senate. Will all Senators please return to the 
Chamber. An immediate roll call has been ordered in 
the Senate on the second Consent Calendar. Will all 
Senators please return to the Chamber. 
THE CHAIR: 

Have all members voted? If all members have 
voted, the machine will be locked. Clerk please take a 
tally. 
THE CLERK: 
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The adoption of Consent Calendar No. 2. 
Total Number Voting 36 
Those Voting Yea 36 
Those Voting Nay 0 
Those absent and not voting 0 

THE CHAIR: 

Consent Calendar is adopted. Clerk please return 
to the Call of the Calendar. 
THE CLERK: 

Calendar Page 1, Favorable Reports, Calendar 50, 
File 21, Substitutefor SB949, AN ACT ELIMINATING THE 
REQUIREMENT TO DISCLOSE CLIENTS AND CUSTOMERS IN THE 
ANNUAL STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL INTERESTS FILED WITH THE 
STATE ETHICS COMMISSION. Favorable Report of the 
Committee on Government Administration and Elections. 
Clerk is in possession of five Amendments. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator LeBeau. Just a moment, Senator before we 
begin we'll put the bill on the Calendar on the board. 
Senator LeBeau. 
SEN. LEBEAU: 

Thank you Madam President. I move acceptance of 
the Joint Committee's Favorable Report and passage of 
the bill. 
THE CHAIR: 
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Minority Leader is in the possession of the Clerk. 
SPEAKER LYONS: 

The Chair, once again, recognizes Representative 
Cardin. 

REPRESENTATIVE CARDIN: (53rd) 
Madam Speaker, I have a list of bills to be 

referred to committee. And if you will bare with me - -
I would move the following bills under House Rule 
20 (e) : 

To the Committeeon Judiciary HB6885, to the 
Committee on Judiciary HB6714, to the Committee on 
Judiciary HB6563, to the Committee on Judiciary HB6899, 
tothe CommitteeonPublic HealthHB6949, to the 
Committee on Transportation HB6211, to the Committee on 
Public Health HB6944, to the Committee on Public Health 
HB692 0, to the Committee on Judiciary. HB.6802. _ta_the 
Committee on Planning and Development HB6749, to the._.._ 
Committee on Judiciary HB6577. to the Committee on 
Public Health HB6897, to the Committee on Judiciary 
HB6919, to the Committee on Planningand Development 
.HB6818,to the Committee on Insuranceand Real Estate 
HB6409, to the Committee on Insurance and Real Estate 
HB5647, to the Committeeon Commerce HB5751, to the 
CommitteeHuman Services HB6369, to the Committee on 
Legislative Management HB6368, to the Committee on 
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Commerce HB6466, to the Committee on Judiciary HB6572,__ 

,to theCommittee on Public Health HB6641,to the 

Committee on Public Health HB6884, to the Committee on 

Human Services HB6932, to the Committee on Public 

Safety HB6797, to the Committee on Environment HB6754 

tothe Committee onPublic Health HB6798, to the 

Committee on Insurance and Real Estate HB6940, to the 

Committee on Legislative Management HB5863, to the 

Committee on General Law HB6817, to the Committee on 

Judiciary HB6947, to the Committee on Insurance and 

JealEstate HB6839, to the Committee on Public Safety 

^HB5979, to the Committee on Environment HB6587, to the 

Committee on Commerce HB6841, to the Committee on 

Government Administration and Elections, to the 

Committeeon Planning and Development HB6744, to the 

^Committee on Human Services HB5151, to the Committeeon 

Insurance and RealEstate HB6936, to the Committee on 

Legislative Management HB5792, tothe Committee on 

Legislative Management HB6579, to_the Committee on 

Judiciary HB6542, to the Committee on Insurance and 

Real Estate HB6583, to the Committee on Judiciary 

_HB6630, to the Committee on Government Administration 

and Elections HB6948, to the Committee on Government 

Administration and Elections HB5525. And last, but not 

JLeast, to the Committee on Public Safety HB6900. 
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SPEAKER LYONS: 

, Are there any objections? Hearing no objections, 
they will be referred to those appropriate committees. 
THE CLERK: 

Madam Speaker, there's no further business on the 
Clerk's desk. 
SPEAKER LYONS: 

The Chair recognizes Representative Cardin. 
REPRESENTATIVE CARDIN: (53rd) 

Madam Speaker, for a point of personal privilege. 
SPEAKER LYONS: 

Sir, please proceed. 
REPRESENTATIVE CARDIN: (53rd) 

On your behalf and the rest of the General 
Assembly I'd like to welcome the students from Sacred 
Heart university today. And by the looks of them I 
think, from your standpoint, I might be a little 
concerned that maybe one of them -- hopefully, at some 
point, one them someday will be your successor. 
SPEAKER LYONS: 

Thank you. Thank you for that. We certainly 
appreciate, and I, also, as with Representative Cardin 
would like to extend to each and every one of you a 
welcome to the Capitol. I'm delighted that you were 
able to come here today. 
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Majority Leader of the 54th district. 
REPRESENTATIVE MERRILL: (54th) 

Madam Speaker, I move that we waive the reading of 
the House favorable reports and the bills be tabled for 
the Calendar and printing. 
SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Hearing no objection, so ordered. 
THE CLERK: 

Also, madam Speaker, the Clerk has a list of 
referrals 5in accordance with House Rule (20) (e) . A 
written expression of agreement between the Majority 
Leader and the Minority Leader is in possession of the 
Clerk. 
SPEAKER ORANGE: 

The Chair recognizes Representative Merrill of the 
54th. 

REPRESENTATIVE MERRILL: (54th) 
Madam Speaker, I have a list of bills to be 

referred to committee. 
SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Please proceed. 
REPRESENTATIVE MERRILL: (54th) 

I would move the following bills under House Rule 

To the Committee on Planning and Development,Bill 
(20) (e) : 
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No. 6893, to the Committee on Planning and Development, 
Bill No. 6895, to the Committee on Appropriation, Bill 
No. 6365, to the Committee on Legislative Management, 

Bill No.6566, to the Committee on Public Safety, Bill 
No. 5001, to the Committee on Public Safety, bill No. 

5692, to the Committee on Finance, Revenue and Bonding, 

_ Bill No. 6512, to the Committee on Public Safety, Bil1 

No.6516,to the Committee on Appropriations, Bill No. 

6712, to the Committee on Planning and Development, 
Bill No. '6854, to the Committee on Public Health, Bill 

No. 6 855, to the Committee on Government Administration 

and Elections, Bill No. 6002, to the Committee on 

Appropriations, Bill No. 6970, to the Committeeon 

Legislative Management, BillNo. 7052, to the Committee 
on Legislative Management, Bill No. 7060 , to the 

Committee on Planning and Development, Bill No. 6989, 
to the CommitteeonEnergyand Technology, Bill No. 
6957, to the Committee on Government Administration and 
Elections, Bill No.6774,tothe Committeg_on ^ 
Services, Bill No. 6657, to the Committee on Commerce, 
BillNo. 663 0, to the Committee on Appropriations, Bill 
_ No. 6805, to the Committee on Government Administration 
and Elections, Bill No. 6916, to the Committee on 
Planningand Development, Bill No.6944, tothe 

s m 
Committee on Appropriations, Bil 1 No. 7592,, to the 
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Committee on Public Safety, Bill No. 6932, to the 
Committee on Appropriations, Bill No. 679 8 . 
SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Representative Merrill. 
REPRESENTATIVE MERRILL: (54th) 

Yes . 
SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Could you please repeat Substitute for HB6572, 
Calendar 2 74. 
REPRESENTATIVE MERRILL: (54th) 

Are you talking about Appropriations 6798? 
SPEAKER ORANGE: 

I believe that is referred to Appropriations. 
REPRESENTATIVE MERRILL: (54th) 

Yes. Bill No. 6798 was referred to the Committee 
on Appropriations. 
SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Thank you, Representative Merrill. Please 
continue. 
REPRESENTATIVE MERRILL: (54th) 

Yes, continuing to the Committee on PublicHealth, 
Bill No. 6839, to the Committee on Appropriations, Bill _ _ „ _________ • 

No. 5151, to the Committee on Finance, Revenue and 

r Bonding, Bill No. 6517. 
SPEAKER ORANGE: 

/ 
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Representative Merrill, could you please repeat 
the last sixteen bills, starting with No. 16. 

(Laughter) 
SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Hearing no objection, so ordered. _ 
THE CLERK: 

madam Speaker, the Clerk has in her possession a 
communication from Deputy Majority Leader, Robert 
Godfrey, dated May 2, 1997, concerning Consent Calendar 
designations pursuant to House Rule (43). A written 
expression of agreement between the Majority Leader and 
the Minority Leader is in possession of the Clerk. 
SPEAKER ORANGE: 

The Chair recognizes Representative Merrill. 
REPRESENTATIVE MERRILL: (54th) 

move that the following items be placed on theConsent 
Calendar: 

Calendar No. 410, H.B. No. 6508, Calendar No. 418, 
H.B. No. 5113, Calendar No. 420, H.B. No. 6510. 
SPEAKER ORANGE: 

Hearing no objection, so ordered. ' 
THE CLERK: 

Madam Speaker, there's no further business on the 
Clerk's desk. 

, Madam Speaker. At this time I would 

/ 
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REP. FARR: Okay and your testimony is limited to 
capital felony so we won't get into other issues. 
Thank you. 

SEN. WILLIAMS: Further questions? Thank you very much. 
PATRICK CULLIGAN: Thank you. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: Next is Judge Paul Kurmay to be followed 

by Deborah Sullivan and Melissa Farley. 
JUDGE PAUL KURMAY: Mr. Chairman, good afternoon. 

Members of the committee. It is good to see you 
all again and I appreciate the opportunity of being 
able to come here this afternoon and speak to you 
on a few matters. 
The first two are HB6692 -- the second is SB1017. 
I have brief written comments that I will leave 
with you. I won't repeat them. We are basically 
in support of both of those measures. 
The item that I would like to speak on principally 
is HB5141, the uniform transfer on death security 
registration act. This has been a proposal that's 
been before the committee before as you may 
remember. Back in 1995 the same proposal was 
submitted and the Law Revision Commission did a lot 
of work to try to soften some of its provisions and 
try to modify some of its provisions out of a 
response for need to protect creditors and family 
members. 
That proposal is not before you, but I want to 
alert you to the fact that there is a lot of 
history that might be useful for your 
consideration. 

We are opposed to this bill in its present form 
primarily because it has no protection for 
creditors, virtually no protection for creditors or 
members of families who would have claims against 
the particular decedent. 
For example, a dead-beat dad under this provision 
would be able to put all of the securities into 
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this kind of device and totally insulate himself 
and his estate from any claims by his children for 
continuing obligations of support. 
An individual would be able to protect assets from 
the rights of a surviving spouse to take a 
statutory share. There is no provision to protect 
those individuals. 

I would submit to you that this is not good public 
policy and that safeguards should be implemented to 
protect these classes of individuals. 
Aside from that, we have no real problem with the 
act, but we believe that measures should be taken 
to correct and modify the lack of support and lack 
of protection for these classes of individuals. 
If you have any questions, I would be happy to 
answer them. 

SEN. WILLIAMS: Questions? Thank you very much. 
JUDGE PAUL KURMAY: Thank you. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: Next we have Deborah DelPret Sullivan, 

Melissa Farley and then Deborah Fuller. 
DEBORAH DELPRET-SULLIVAN: Good afternoon. I am Deborah 

DelPret-Sullivan. I am legal counsel to the Chief H £> 
Public Defender and I will be testifying today in 
opposition on behalf of the Chief Public Defender's 
office to the voir dire proposals as well as the 
Alford plea proposal. 

I have given written testimony to each of you and 
basically, I have highlighted on the first page 
those areas where we are raising concerns and then 
I've gone into detail in the pages past that. 

The first concern is that approval of the 
resolution which would eliminate a party's 4 
constitutional right for counsel to question each — ^ — 
juror individually would contravene a compromise 
which was made when the original amendment was made 
back in 1972. 
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DEBORAH FULLER: I don't have those figures now, but --
REP. FOX: Are they out there? Has anyone looked at it 

or is this just a general statement that you think 
it is going to cost more money? 

DEBORAH FULLER: It is just a general statement. We do 
not know specifically. I will find out if we -- if 
it's something that we can track down. 

REP. FOX: Can you do that for us? 
DEBORAH FULLER: Yes, I will. 
REP. FOX: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: Other questions? Thank you very much. 
DEBORAH FULLER: Thank you. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: Next, Senator Edith Prague to be 

followed by the public portion of our hearing. 
SEN. PRAGUE: Good afternoon, Senator Williams and 

Representative Lawlor and members of the Judiciary 
Committee. 
For the record I am Senator Edith Prague of the 
19th District. I am here to testify on two bills, 
HB6692 and HB5141. 
With me is Mr. David Meade who is going to join me 
in discussing HB5141, So I will just begin by 
talking about HB6692 and then we will go on to 
HB5141. 

I strongly support the addition of the option of 
hospice care in the living will. There will be an 
amendment offered by the proponents of this bill to 
amend number 10 under section one that will allow 
all hospice organizations in Connecticut to offer 
hospice services to patients and their families. 

As amended, I strongly support HB6692 and urge all 
committee members to do likewise. 
HB5141, AN ACT CONCERNING THE UNIFORM TRANSFER ON 
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DEATH SECURITY REGISTRATION ACT, was really 
discussed originally a couple of years ago by Mr. 
David Meade representing many seniors and Senator 
Williams and myself. This issue has been a concern 
for many seniors who have spoken to us and maybe to 
you other members on this committee over the years. 
It is my understanding that the purpose of this 
legislation is to make it less complicated for a 
designated beneficiary to access assets left to him 
or to her by the deceased. I will ask Mr. David 
Meade to further explain the purpose of the bill. 

DAVID MEADE: Senator Williams and members of the 
Judiciary Committee, thank you for the opportunity 
to speak to you on HB5141. 
As I do represent seniors in the Town of Plainfield 
I would like to point out that this bill covers the 
whole gambit of all citizens. It just so happens 
that when the grim reaper leaves his calling card 
with older people than he does with younger people, 
but this bill not only affects seniors, but it will 
affect everyone. 
The purpose of the act is as Senator Prague just 
pointed out is to make it easier for the 
beneficiary to receive the transfer of stocks, 
other certificates without the complication of 
going through probate. That is no intention of 
bypassing probate and unfortunately, the fact sheet 
that I gave and was distributed to you has the word 
"avoid" there. That's an unfortunate word. It 
should read "bypass". 

And the purpose of the act is to allow owners of 
investment securities to register their title and 
transfer on death, TOD form. Stocks, bonds, mutual 
funds and security accounts are examples of 
investment securities subject to the act. 

There maybe the issue of joint ownership. This will 
avoid the problems that is created in many joint 
ownerships, as you well understand. Problems often 
arise when there is disagreement among the owners 
or. when one becomes incapacitated or insolvent. 
Also, there are undesirable income and transfer tax 
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consequences when joint tendency are created with 
persons who are not married to a partner. 
Despite all the down sides of the joint tendency, 
there is an upside to this so that the sole purpose 
of this act is to facilitate a non-probate TOD 
transfer as a secured option to joint tendency with 
right to survivorship. 
Only those owners of securities held in solo 
(INAUDIBLE) with survivorship right may utilize the 
act. The designation of a beneficiary has no 
affect on ownership until death and is completely 
revocable until death. 

SEN. WILLIAMS: Mr. Meade, I apologize. If you could 
just summarize. 

DAVID MEADE: The act is not meant to change current 
laws regarding spousal or creditor rights and 
cannot be used to defeat these rights. It cannot 
be used to avoid estate or inheritance tax and the 
point about dead-beat dads, I don't think there is 
any law at the moment which is able to cope with 
the issue of dead-beat dads so the issues of 
probate with the dead-beat dads is a (INAUDIBLE). 
Thank you for your time. 

SEN. PRAGUE: May I just add one more statement. 
Twenty-eight other states have passed similar 
legislation and there is pending legislation 
currently in seven states to deal with this issue. 

SEN. WILLIAMS: Thank you, Senator Prague. Mr. Meade, I 
would like to commend you for bringing this to us. 
I know you have worked on this long and hard. You 
also work long and hard as a very affective agent 
for the elderly in Plainfield and I would have a 
question that was raised earlier concerning the 
dead-beat dad issue and would you be open to some 
of the recommendations by the Law Revision 
Committee that were referred to in terms of perhaps 
improving this bill? 

DAVID MEADE: The current law has no intention of 
changing the spousal creditor' rights and cannot be 
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used to defeat these rights, as was written by the 
Uniform Commissioners on law way back in 1989 and 
amended the probate court system and it would not 
have any affect on dead-beat dads. 
We only wish that (GAP IN TESTIMONY) dead-beat 
dads. 

SEN. WILLIAMS: Mr. Meade, I want to again thank you 
very much and thanks, Senator Prague. Are there 
further questions? 

Thank you very much for coming today. 
SEN. PRAGUE: Thank you. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: Next we have Bob Adelman to be followed 

by Willie Doro and -- how's that spelled? Dowe, I 
am sorry. 

WILLIE DOWE: Dowe. I am Attorney Willie Dowe. 
SEN. WILLIAMS: I couldn't decipher the handwriting 

there. I have the same problem when I sign my 
name. And Doctor Merson. 

ROBERT ADELMAN: Senator Williams, Representative 
Lawlor, honorable members of the committee, my name 
is Bob Adelman. I am here to speak on behalf of 
the Connecticut Trial Lawyers Association in 
opposition to HB5885 and HJR4. 
These bills seek to eliminate the right to 
individual voir dire. That is the right to 
question each potential juror out of the presence 
of other potential jurors. 
It is undoubtedly true that it takes more time to 
question jurors individually than as a group. The 
question is whether the benefits of individual voir 
dire outweigh its cost. In our opinion, they do. 
The single most difficult part of getting a fair 
trial is getting a truly impartial jury. All 
jurors walk into the courtroom with certain life 
experiences and pre-dispositions which may cause 
the juror to lean one way or another in a case. 
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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 

OFFICE OF THE 
PROBATE COURT ADMINISTRATOR 

JUDGE F. PAUL KURMAY 
ADMINISTRATOR 

186 NEWINGTON ROAD 
WEST HARTFORD, CT 06110 

ATTORNEY LINDA A. DOW 
CHIEF C O U N S E L TEL (860) 566-7897 

FAX (860) 566-3655 ATTORNEY THOMAS E. GAFFEY 
ASSISTANT TO THE ADMINISTRATOR 

To: 
From 
Re: 

Judiciary Committee of the General Assembly 
Judge F. Paul Kurmay, Probate Court Administrator 
Bill #5141 , 
AAC The Uniform Transfer on Death Security Registration Act 

This proposal arises out of the Uniform Probate Code and would permit the 
owners of securities to transfer those assets to designated individuals upon their 
death. It would allow the owners to retain total control of the assets during their 
lifetime. Presentiy, only securities in survivorship form pass automatically to the 
survivors at death but they also require the consent of all owners to sell or transfer 
the securities while all parties are living. 

Two years ago, the Law Revision Commission had recommended substantial 
changes to Section 12 of the proposal before you. Section 12, as it now stands, 
would allow the utilization of these payable-on-death securities for the payment of 
"claims against the estates". However, unlike the version previously submitted by 
the Law Revision Commission, it would not permit those securities to be accessed 
for the payment of taxes, expenses of administration, or statutory allowances for the 
surviving spouse and family. We are strongly opposed to this proposal for that 
reason. 

Under the present proposal, it would be possible for an individual to 
completely disinherit his or her surviving spouse, so that the minimum statutory 
allowance for spouses presently permitted by law, would be totally frustrated. In 
addition, a "deadbeat" dad would be able to circumvent his obligation of child 
support with impunity by placing securities in such a vehicle. 
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Although this proposal does not deal with securities held in survivorship, this 
Office continues to be concerned that such assets can pass automatically to the 
surviving co-tenants without any protection for creditors and other family members. 
We raise the question as to whether it is good public policy to permit the evasion 
of legitimate rights of creditors and family members for whom there is an obligation 
of support. Currently, Section 36a-292 (dealing with joint bank accounts) protects 
some, but not all, claims of legitimate creditors. 

It is ironic that Section 6-215 of the Uniform Probate Court (which generally 
supports the automatic transfer of assets on death) attempts to provide protection for 
these classes of people for both survivorship and payable-on-death securities. The 
present law dealing with survivorship securities and the proposal before you as it 
presently stands, do not. 

For these reasons, we are strongly opposed to the passage of this Bill in its 
present form, but would be happy to work with the Committee in correcting its 
deficiencies. 

Judge F. Paul Kurmay, Probate iCourt Administrate 
State of Connecticut 

Dated: 2/19/97 
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TO: Senator Williams and Representative Lawler 
Members of the Judiciary Committee 

FROM: American Association of Retired Persons (AARP) 
Connecticut State Legislative Committee 

RE: Bills on the 2-19-97 Committee Agenda 

HB'5141_^AA Concerning the Uniform Transfer on Death Security Registration Act 

We support this bill which provides a simple and straightforward means for an individual 
(particularly many senior widows and widowers) to retain control of and protect their assets 
during their lifetime and then pass on those assets immediately to their heirs upon death 
without the need for probate and possible legal expense. 

HB 6692 - AA Including Hospice Care in a Living Will 

We support this bill which allows an individual to provide for their final days in a hospice 
environment. 

CONTACT: Gus Gustafson 860-688-9917 or Lauchlin McLean 860-523-1718 

American Association of Retired Persons 601 E Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20049 (202)434-2277 
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Hft 5/HI 
A Few Facts About 

THE TOD SECURITY REGISTRATION ACT 

PURPOSE: This act provides for transfer-on-death (TOD) 
investment securities — stocks, bonds, mutual fund 
shares, security accounts, and the like. Such 
securities can be transferred on death to named 
beneficiaries. The transfers, like pay-on-death 
deposit accounts, are nontestamentary and do not 
fall into the probate estate of the deceased holder 
of these securities. A whole new echelon of 
property can be ' kept out of the probate estate, 
therefore, and estate planning for the purpose of 
avoiding probate becomes easier. 

ORIGIN: CQmpieted by the Uniform Law Commissioners in 1989, 

ENDORSED BY: American Bar Association 
American Association of Retired Persons 
Securities Industry Association 

I <:'y STATE 
Arizona New Mexico 
Arkansas North Dakota 
Colorado Ohio 
Florida Oklahoma 
Idaho * Oregon 
Illinois South Dakota 
Kansas Tennessee 
Maryland Utah 
Minnesota Virginia 
Missouri Washington 
Montana West Virginia 
Nebraska Wisconsin 
New Jersey Wyoming 

1996 
INTRODUCTIONS: Alaska Massachusetts 

California Michigan 
Delaware Mississippi 
Iowa Pennsylvania 
Kentucky 

For any further information regarding the TOD Security 
Registration Act, please contact John MdCabe or Katie Robinson at 
312-915-0195 . 

(5/15/96) 


